


STATE OF ALABAMA DEPARTMENT OF

PUBLIC HEALTH

Donald E. Williamson, MD
State Health Officer

February 4, 2013

Dear Senators and Representatives:

In accordance with the Alabama Perinatal Health Act (Acts 1980, No. 80-761,
p. 1586, Section 1), the annual Alabama Perinatal Progress Report is provided for your
information at www.adph.org/perinatal. The report can be accessed via the link to “Annual
Progress Report.” The document describes the 2012 fiscal year accomplishments and activities
of the State Perinatal Program as well as the program goals and objectives for 2013.

Alabama’s infant mortality rate decreased from 8.7 to 8.1 deaths per 1,000 live births in
2011. This is the lowest rate ever recorded in Alabama. This historically low rate is
encouraging; however, when compared to the provisional 2010 national rate of 6.1, we are
reminded that the health status of mothers and infants in Alabama continues to be a challenge.
Specifically, the high percentage of preterm and low birth weight births is producing an infant
morbidity problem that has long-term consequences for families and society. In 2005 the
average first-year medical costs, including both inpatient and outpatient care, were about 10
times greater for preterm ($32,325) than for term infants ($3,325). The cost of the 9,063 preterm
births in Alabama in 2011 would be approximately $300M when calculated at the 2005 rate of
$32,325 per infant.

If you would like a paper copy of the report, please contact Janice M. Smiley, State
Perinatal Director, at 334-206-2928 or by email at Janice.Smiley@adph.state.al.us.

Thank you for your support of the State Perinatal Program.
Sincerely,

D) T

Donald E. Williamson, M.D.
State Health Officer

DEW/JMS/MCW

The RSA Tower ¢ 201 Monroe Street »« Montgomery, AL 36104
P.O. Box 303017 » Montgomery, AL 36130-3017
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The Alabama Perinatal Program, under the auspices of the
Alabama Department of Public Health, has five (5) designat-
ed Regional Perinatal Centers. These centers serve as the
central perinaral centers for the populations within the desig-
nated geographical areas. The designated Perinatal Regions
based on their Neonatal Intensive Care Units (NICU’s) are:
1. Huntsville Hospital, Hunusville

DCH Regional Medical Center, Tuscaloosa

University of Alabama at Birmingham, Birmingham
University of South Alabama, Mobile

Baptist Medical Center, Montgomery
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